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In the name of Allah the most gracious the most merciful  
 
Thanks be to Allah, the Lord of the Worlds, Master of the Day of 
Judgment, peace and prayers be upon our mujahidin leader, the 
imam of the prophets and the messengers, Muhammad Bin ‘Abdullah, 
on his pure family, his companions and those who followed their 
paths to Judgment day 
 
My generous brother, May God protect you – Peace, mercy and the 
blessings of Allah be upon you  
 
I hope, praise and glory be to God, that you and all the 
brothers are in the protection of Allah and may he grant you his 
blessings, in health and success for what satisfies him. I hope 
that he would receive all the martyrs who offered their pure 
souls to glorify his word and set his authority  
 
My generous brother: As you may know, international disbelief is 
today facing a resounding defeat in Afghanistan due to the jihad 
and the sacrifices for approximately ten years. It is now 
attempting to find a way to egress as it also attempts to 
intensify the situation in Afghanistan with crises like in 1992; 
and for the parties and the people to fight each other following 
its egress. In an effort to achieve this outrageous purpose, it 
attempts to exploit the subservient countries in the area to 
ignite the civil war fire in the country. Consequently, these 
subservient individuals shall attempt to maintain their 
authority on the border areas to find problems to erect an 
Islamic government. Hence, the central government shall lose its 
credibility, a fact that would lead to dividing the country, 
exactly similar to the past. It would also lead to the launch of 
the civil war’s fire. All this would hinder the erection of the 
Islamic government, the great goal from the jihad and from all 
these sacrifices. In an effort to achieve the goals of the jihad 
and the ongoing sacrifices for the last ten years and to protect 
this oppressed and proud people from other endurances - we 
therefore request your assistance in the following points. Rest 
assured that we shall not relinquish the principles of the 
Shari’a and the erection of the Islamic State:  
 
1. For the proud Afghani people and the Islamic State to be 
protected from the oppression of the Pakistani government, I 



urge you to firmly establish the bases in the neighboring 
country rather than in Afghanistan; because this country is not 
only one of the biggest supporters of the international infidel, 
but is its guide and one of its main partners. I will also 
attempt in the future to find problems for Islam and the 
Muslims, as time goes by.  
 
2. For the opposition in Afghanistan to appear before the world 
as united, I ask you not to appoint a future leader in the 
country. 
 
3. For you and the known officials to attempt not to show your 
presence in the country now or in the future; although your 
carrying out the jihad would be ongoing with our mujahidin, 
exactly similar to what it used to be in the past. We do not 
have any objection to your presence in Afghanistan, neither now 
nor at the end, but the need to implement this wisdom in the 
interest of all. 
 
At last, I ask God the Almighty once more to protect you all and 
to grant you success for these points. I shall wait to receive a 
written or taped response; please send it to me from the same 
route.  
 
Peace, mercy and the blessings of Allah be upon you  
 
 


